
Eglinton Crosstown  
West Extension Construction Notice 

  

 

Information as of: May 2024  

Cycle track construction on Eglinton 
Avenue West, between Weston Road 
and Black Creek Drive 
Scheduled start: June 24th, 2024 to early October 2024   
Timing: Weekdays, 7:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. Limited night work is expected. 
 
Map of work area: 
 
 

 

 



 

What is happening? 
• Crews working on behalf of Metrolinx will be constructing a new, bi-directional cycle path on the south side of 

Eglinton Avenue between Jane Street and Black Creek Drive. 
• Phase 1 of the south cycle track construction between Jane Street and Weston Road is now complete. 
• Phase 2 of the south cycle track construction will take place between Weston Road and Black Creek Drive. 
• The new cycle track will replace the existing cycle track on the north side of Eglinton Avenue during construction 

of the Eglinton Crosstown West Extension.  
• The existing cycle track on the north side of Eglinton Avenue will remain open until mid to late May 2024. 

 

Hours of work 
• Work will take place starting June 24th, 2024 from Monday – Friday, between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 5:00 

p.m. 
• Construction is anticipated to be complete in early October 2024.  
• A limited amount of overnight work will be required for line painting and concrete barrier delivery.  
• Work may be delayed due to weather or unforeseen circumstances.   

 

What to expect 
• The eastbound curb lane will be closed to vehicles and used for the south cycle track until tunnelling is complete. 
• The sidewalk between Weston Road and Keelesdale Drive will remain and a new cycle track will be constructed 

on the road.  
• Construction activities will begin at Weston Road and move east towards Black Creek Drive and will include 

concrete breaking (demolition), hauling, saw cutting, drilling, formwork installations and concrete pours.  
• Rolling closures will also be required during the work including: 

o Eglinton Avenue West at Black Creek Drive: Intermittent closure of eastbound and westbound through 
lanes. 

o Black Creek Drive: Intermittent closure of SB through lane. 
o Weston Rd: Intermittent closure of NB & SB dedicated right turn lanes and NB & SB through lanes. 
o Eglinton at Weston Rd: Intermittent closure of EB & WB through lanes. 

• Dates for short-term lane closures will be communicated through on-site signage and posted online as work 
progresses.  

• Remember to reduce your speed when approaching work zones and watch for slow-moving vehicles entering 
and exiting work areas.  
 

About the project 
• The Eglinton Crosstown West Extension will bring even more rapid transit to Etobicoke and Mississauga, making 

it easier for people to get where they need to be each day. 
• The extension of the Eglinton Crosstown LRT will run 9.2 kilometers from the future Mount Dennis LRT station to 

Renforth Drive and will operate mainly underground. Once complete, it will create a continuous rapid transit line 
that stretches from Scarborough, through midtown Toronto, and into Mississauga. 

We’re Here For You 
 

We’re working to make it easier for you to find the information you need! 
For the most up to date information on construction including anticipated 
dates for lane closures, click on the QR code, call us, email us  
or visit www.metrolinx.com/EglintonWest. 


